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PUBLIC NOTICE OF CHARITABLE GRANT REQUESTS 
 INTRUST Bank, N.A., trustee of the Charles, Neysa, and Terril 
Eberhard Charitable Foundation, announces the availability of 
charitable funds through the Charles, Neysa, and Terril Eberhard 
Charitable Foundation. Charities and governmental units which are 
501(c)(3) exempt organizations under the Internal Revenue Code 

in Marion County and Harvey County, Kansas area may submit 
written charitable grant requests to INTRUST Bank, N.A., Trustee 
of the Charles, Neysa, and Terril Eberhard Charitable Foundation, 
P.O. Box 1, Mailstop 1.4, Wichita, Kansas 67201-5001, no later 
than August 31st, 2025. The charitable grant requests may detail 
charitable projects seeking funding up to the amount of $50,000.

Lester and Donna Funk are celebrating their 60th 
anniversary. Cone help them celebrate from 2-4 
p.m. on June 7 at an open house at First Mennonite 
Church at 102 S. Ash in Hillsboro.

Funks to celebrate 60th anniversary

Marion High School senior Lander Smith and 
juniors Kadon Mercer and Jameson Looper have 
been named to the 2025 Heart of America All-League 
Baseball Team 2nd Team.

MHS students make HOA All-League list
The Hillsboro High School All School Reunion 

Committee recently announced that the reunion will 
no longer be held. 

“The past several years the committee has asked for 
volunteers to help on the committee—giving relief 
to long-time members—and has had no response. 
The committee will continue maintaining the HHS 
alumni master address spreadsheet when we are given 
alumni updates. When your class is ready to plan your 
personal class reunion, please contact us and we will 
gladly email you a spreadsheet of your class alumni 
names/addresses. As you do your research, we ask that 
you give us your updates so we can keep our records 
updated the best we can,” said Jan Tingen. 

Cynthia Fleming, who has worked on the commit-
tee for over 15 years, said, “I believe the reunion has 
gone on since 2000. Joel Klaassen and Delores Dalke 
planned the first reunions. They worked on the re-
union for many years.” 

The first few years, the reunion was held in conjunc-
tion with the Hillsboro Fork Fest on Memorial Day 
Weekend.

“None of the committee wanted to discontinue the 
reunion. But we felt it would be best to get a com-
mittee to plan it that would have some new ideas. We 
hope someone will see the benefit and step up.  Unfor-
tunately no one has stepped up yet. We hope individ-
ual classes will plan their 5th or 10th class reunion. 
Jan Tingen and myself have the list of classmates and 
will be glad to send the list to whichever class asks for 
it. We will share the entire list with someone if they 
are interested in planning an all school reunion,” said 
Fleming.

Past Oracles are available to view on the alumni 
page at www.usd410.net. Look for the alumni page.  
Past yearbooks are also available to view. For alumni 
info or questions, contact Cynthia Fleming at cflem-
ing1105@gmail.com or Jan Tingen at jatingen@gmail.
com.

All-School Reunion no longer to be organized


